
The pictures below are from the height of the flood at Powell Falls and Junction Falls. At 

the USGS station downstream the flow was at 3890 cfs at 905 a.m. June 29th.  

 

 



At the height of the flood it was at 7 feet above the crest of the dam (this is an enormous 

amount of water). 

 

 

• The damage done by the flash flood on June 29 -July 1, 2020.  

• Powell training wall, at this time no repair has been scheduled. 

• Junction intake prescreen pulled from mounts sent downstream ending up below 

Junction Falls tailrace. Will try to salvage this. 

• Junction Falls level gauge transducer pulled from mount sent downstream. Will need to 

replace.  

• Warning buoys broke will need to reattach.  

• Dam warning sign smashed right side Powell. Have replacement sign. 

• The property around the project area is owned by the city. No private property in project 

boundary.  


